MINUTES OF THE SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

HELD Monday 22nd April 2024.
Present:
Mrs Birmingham- Headteacher, 
Mrs Hall-Pupil Support Manager
Roza Konicka -Andersen Housecaptain
Madison Lawrenson –Nightingale Housecaptain

Charley-Lea Pennington- Stephenson Housecaptain 
Y5 Councillors-Isak Fury, Kaine Georgeson and Poppy Rogers
Y4 Councillors- Bobby Berry and Kai Gudimani
Y3 Councillors- Zain Tergaonkar
 Mrs Hall started the meeting by reading the school prayer.
	
	Discussion
	Key Points for Action

	1.
	Apologies for absence:
	Mrs Birmingham- meeting

	2.
	Fundraising

	Children raised a fantastic amount before Easter through weekly cake sales-£134.05. This money was split between CAFOD and the Children of Gaza and the Holy Land as agreed by school council.
School raised £212 via the Easter raffle which goes in the school fund to help towards the cost of school trip and transport.
The next fundraising activity will be the sponsored water run which we hope to do in June.



	3.
	School trips
	Children are looking forward to their trips this term which include:
Farmer Ted’s, Knowsley Safari Park, Liverpool Museum and Rock and River.



	4.
	Sports day
	To be confirmed. Mrs Hall told the children parents will be getting a letter soon with all important summer dates attached.

	5.
	School field
	Children are keen to get on the field at lunchtimes, Mrs Hall explained that the field needs to be dry and free of litter. Kaine offered to be a volunteer and check the field daily for litter. Mrs Hall suggested a rota so that all children who wanted to be involved could take a turn. School council to discuss this with their classes.

	6.
	Wellbeing champions
	Last week Lizzie from COMPASS Bloom came into school and spoke to KS2 about a new initiative called peer wellbeing champions. She explained the role and how the ‘champions’ would be around to support children throughout the day, trying to help them get involved during break and lunchtimes and send them to staff if needed. 8 in total (2 from each KS2 year group).
Mrs Hall explained that she would like the children to vote once candidates have delivered a speech- this will help children decide who they think is suitable. Children will use ballot papers to place their votes. This will be decided over the next 2 weeks so that Lizzie can start training up the champions for their role.

	7.
	A.O.B
	Bobby suggested the bushes on the playground be cut as they are difficult to get equipment out of.
Madison asked about mixed football taking place on a Tues- this would impact on SATS club unless it is postponed until after SATS.

	8.
	Next school council meeting:
	End of May, date tbc

	9.
	
	


